
July 20, 2020 

Dear WCASD Community, 

With just over a month to our planned start of school, I know our entire school community is 

anxious and eager to hear how we’ll move forward with safely reopening schools. Per my email 

last Thursday, the PA Departments of Education and Health released on July 16 even more new 

direction and guidance for how schools should reopen. In addition, the CDC is expected to 

release more guidance before the end of the month. 

As I indicated in my email last week, this new direction is very strong in saying that Pre-K 

through 12 schools should provide a full 6 feet of distancing between all students and staff. If we 

follow this guidance (which is consistent with that from numerous national organizations such as 

the CDC), we would not be able to provide space for all students at the same time. That would 

force us into some kind of “hybrid” model in which we rotate students through our schools in 

smaller groups.  On days that students are at home we’d have to provide remote learning. We’ve 

considered (and even done preliminary tests for) a plan in which students could zoom into the 

live classroom for part of the day. We understand this model presents significant challenges for 

parents and staff. While I gave an example of a hybrid model in my last note, we are still 

considering numerous hybrid models and options, and are working with our teaching staff to 

determine which might be most effective. Our fully online option, WC Cyber, will be available 

K-12 for any family no matter what reopening option we choose. 

Because the situation is extremely fluid, we have pushed back our original decision-making 

timeline and will now present our proposed reopening plan to the community on July 29 at 

6 p.m. instead of July 21. You will be able to watch those presentations via a Zoom link and 

that information will be posted on our website. We are now expecting our final School 

Board approval of the plan on August 3 at 7 p.m.  These meetings/presentations will also be 

recorded and posted on our website. 

A few important points I’d like to share with our community as we move forward: 

1. We have not made any final decisions yet – though it is increasingly appearing that we 

will be bucking the majority of guidance from health officials if we choose to go with a 3 

foot plan. (Most major national reopening reports call for 6 feet of social distancing.) 

2. We are working very hard to consider all community viewpoints and concerns, and truly 

consider what is feasible and workable for our specific community, while also following 

the safety guidelines of health officials (we are educators, not medical experts.) 

3. We are seeking clarification from Chester County Department of Health on reopening 

guidance, and are trying to get someone from the PA Department of Health to speak to us 

about reopening --- to gain clarity on what “to the maximum extent possible” means in 

their direction. Does it mean that if we can’t follow 6 feet, we must do a hybrid?  Or does 

it mean that 3 to 6 feet is acceptable if students and staff wear masks and we can bring all 

students back full-time so long as infection rates remain beneath a certain threshold in our 

https://www.education.pa.gov/Schools/safeschools/emergencyplanning/COVID-19/SchoolReopeningGuidance/ReopeningPreKto12/PublicHealthGuidance/Pages/default.aspx#face
https://www.wcasd.net/Domain/6119


community? To date, I have been told personally over the phone that PA Secretary of 

Health Dr. Levine will not meet with school superintendents and I have been unsuccessful 

in getting anyone from her office to be willing to answer my questions. I am extremely 

frustrated and disappointed. 

4. I joined with a handful of other superintendents from across our region in a conversation 

with a PA Department of Education liaison to the Governor’s office on Friday, and 

expressed many concerns about the reopening of schools and the lack of meaningful 

guidance and support that’s been provided. What will come of that remains to be seen. 

We are trying. 

5. We continue to explore a range of creative options (including looking into finding new 

spaces for our students to ‘spread out’ in, and exploring the possibility of providing 

supervised child care spaces for hybrid ‘off days’ for our parents and staff) and will 

continue to do so. We are operating on an extremely condensed time frame. While we’ve 

been planning since the spring, the guidance and direction continues to change. And, the 

trajectory of the virus may continue to change everything. Ultimately, any plan we put 

forth must allow us the agility to move in and out of multiple scenarios. I am very sorry 

that the question of how to reopen our schools has created so much hardship for our 

community. 

6. We know that time is short, and we must make a decision and move forward quickly but 

thoughtfully. Our task force committees were extremely collaborative and helpful for our 

administrative team as we work through numerous challenges that this school year will 

bring. Many of those challenges (masking, distancing, etc.) will be in play regardless of 

which model with which we reopen. We know you are extremely eager to hear our plans, 

and to work through your own decision making process for your children this school 

year, including child care arrangements. In my own home, we are still undecided about 

whether our own children will return in person or choose our WC Cyber option. Both 

come with challenges for our children and family. I know our entire school district - 

educators and other staff - will work as hard as possible to make any option as positive as 

possible for our students. I also understand the anxiety parents are feeling about this 

choice. 

Thank you for our continued to support for our school district. We are working as quickly and as 

hard as we can to find a path forward that we feel is responsible and reasonable. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Jim Scanlon, Superintendent 

 


